THE FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH

801 KENTUCKY STREET LAWRENCE, KANSAS

SEORGE C. FETTER, MINISTER CHARLES W. THOMAS, MINISTER TO STUDENTS MRS. H. W. WILCOX, SECRETARY ELMER L. DOUGAN, CLERK

Dec. 26, 1949

Mr.W.C.Simons 1500 Vermont St Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Simons:

Mrs. Fetter and I wish to thank you for the Christmas check you sent us. I used my share toward buying a new Sheaffer Fountain Pen and Mrs. Fetter bought herself a new pair of gloves.

We appreciated your Christmas greeting with the paragraph on the value of true friendship. In the rush and pressure of modern living too many people do not take time enough to keep their friendships alive.

We missed you at the Christmas service yesterday morning but were glad you could be with your daughter in Minneapolis. The Junior Choir sang three special numbers and the people sat as families, about half of the congregation being adult and the other half children.

With best wishes for the New Year.

Sincerely yours, George C. Fetter